2011 January 15  update 
Greetings from Haiti!

I left Greenville SC shortly after 10 PM last Sunday evening with the hope of missing the storm that was coming in.  I thought everything would be fine once I passed Columbia.  Was I ever wrong!  About 15 minutes later I ran into snow and freezing rain.  It only lasted for a few miles, and I was grateful that the roads were still dry.  There was a little more snow just before the Georgia state line, but nothing exciting after that.  Friends told me everything came to a halt in the Greenville area by Monday morning, and stayed that way for several days.

The trip to Wallondri was long, but uneventful.  There are signs of progress throughout the region.  The center of St. Raphael is being prepared for paving stones.  The crews will be laying water lines at the same time they prepare the road bed.  
The Peart’s house was much as we had left it except for lots of spider webs.  The main problem I encountered is that the satellite system does not work.  I spent lots of time on the phone with Harry Peart while he talked to a technician, but we could not solve the problem.  

Today Isaac and I traveled an hour-and-a-half (about 14 miles) to a friend’s house to take care of e-mail and calls.  Fred Wall has not only offered his satellite connection, but he also has a transmitter/radio we can borrow to see if that is the problem at my location.
Monday I will return to full time work in the clinic.  It sounds like we will be busy.  Many people have been waiting for me to come back because they are convinced I am the only one who can care for them.  That sounds a bit scary!  We will be short-handed because Tama is on maternity leave through March.

I will get this note on its way.  It is starting to cloud up as though it could rain here.  That could make the return trip really bad!

In Christ,

Dr. Anne

